GREEN CITIES CALIFORNIA

Mary Nichols 








August 1, 2008

Chair, California Air Resources Board

Sacramento, CA  95814

RE:  Green Cities California (GCC) Water Sector Comments - AB 32 Scoping Plan

Dear Chair Nichols:

Thank you for the opportunity to submit the following comments on the Water Sector of the California Air Resources Board’s (ARB) AB 32 Draft Scoping Plan. These comments are being submitted on behalf of the following Green Cities California (GCC) members: the cities of Los Angeles, Sacramento, San Diego, San Jose, Santa Barbara, Santa Monica and the County of Marin.  
Water: GCC agrees with the concept of adding a Public Goods Charge (PGC) on water.  The PGC could be a flat rate that applies equally throughout the State.  Alternatively, for residential customers, consider a tiered rate that increases with increased usage.  Since water resources flow throughout the state, it would be appropriate to use funds from the water public goods charge on water conservation related local and statewide projects. A percentage (up to 75%) should be used by local jurisdictions to improve water efficiency within its service territory.  The remaining [25%] could be deposited into an account that is used to competitively fund water conservation projects anywhere in the state; competitiveness could be based primarily on gallons of water saved per dollar invested; as well as on the following:

· Energy intensity of water being saved

· Quality of water being saved

· Ability to defer or eliminate major Statewide water infrastructure projects

· Other life cycle issues

GCC would recommend that the proposed PGC include Federal water because:

· Federal climate legislation is under development
· Federally subsidized water provided by Bureau of Land Management undercuts the need to reduce CO2 by artificially making projects that are cost effective everywhere else not cost effective where subsidized water and power are provided.

· PGC on Federal water should only be applied if the Federal water customer is an end-user.  If Federal water is provided to a water purveyor, they will have a PGC of their own.

Sincerely,
Carol Misseldine

Coordinator

____________________________________________________________________________________
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